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HURRICANE 2011
17 June 2011 Synoptic Surveillance Shakedown 
(PMM) KMCF(KMCF
Flight ID: 20110617N1
Sensor or system





Number or Name
Accelerometer





AccZI.1
Altitude






AltGPS.3
Attack Angle





AA.2
Dew Point Probe





TD.1
Dynamic Pressure





PQF.2
Geopotential Altitude




AltGPS.3
Inertial Selected





INE1
Static Pressure





PS.2
Slip Angle






SA.2
Temperature Probe



                     TTM.1
True Airspeed





TASF.1
Constants File                                                           49cal111
Flight Directory





acdata/2011/MET/20110617N1
Local Met Data


Takeoff (1607z)

Landing (1744z)

Aircraft Static Pressure

  1015.7 mb


     1014.6 mb
Tower Pressure (corrected)
  1016.8 mb


     1016.4 mb
__________________________________________________________________

Notes:
The AAMPS data system worked well with no data interruptions.  

During cruise at 43K there was no evidence of TTM.3 oscillation at this flight level as was seen on other flights later during the summer. However, during the climb TTM3 displayed a large amplitude (around 1.0C) oscillation with a period of about 2-3 minutes. TTM.1 is the default. 
In creation of higher MET parameters, PDAlphaF.2 was selected (under Attack Pressure Probe Selection choices) to utilize AA.2.
GDIFF check: Mean of 1264 meters of drift for INE #1 (with respect to the Novatel) 1094 meters for INE#2. In creation of higher MET parameters, INE #1 selected.
Vertical Winds were close to zero when looking at the entire flight (with a mean UWZ.1 of       -0.07 from 16:09z to 17:36z). This includes the takeoff climb and descent to landing. However, during the level cruise portion of the flight at 43K the UWZ.1 was significantly affected by the aircraft being in a bank during much of the rollout, creating large erroneous biases (see 17 June Vertical Winds Roll.jpg).  
All other flight level instruments worked optimally during the flight.
· 2 dropsondes were released for test purposes 
· Both drops were good and measured surface winds
· Both drops were transmitted successfully to CARCAH

Flight Directors: Richard Henning (813) 828-3310 ext. 3086 and Nick Morgan 
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